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NEWSLETTER  

EVENTS NEXT WEEK  

 

Monday 30th April  

8.25 ECO Committee 

12.30 Y5 cross country team to 
Paddington 

 

Tuesday 1st May  

BALLET  

8.00 Snowdonia meeting for Y6 
parents 

8.25 School Council 

19.00 FOC meeting 

 

Wednesday 2nd May  

SENIOR ORCHESTRA 

7.50 Swim Club 

 

Thursday 3rd May  

JUNIOR ORCHESTRA 

YEAR 3 SWIMMING  

Y5 Pedestrian skills 

CLC in for Reception 

15.45 Concert for pupils of Mr 
Armstrong -Taylor 

 

Friday 4th May  

7.50 Swim Squad 

12.30 Y5 Rounders vs Gower 
School 

15.15 Second hand uniform sale 

18.00 Film Night for Years 4 -6 

From the Headmistress 

Friday 27th April 2018  Volume 1, Issue 3  Summer Term 2018  
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Dear Parents 

Another busy and happy week in School has passed. To start by looking 
back to the end of last week, we all eagerly anticipated the return of Year 
5 from their French trip on Friday afternoon. All our pupils seemed to 
have grown both physically and in maturity and I believe it was widely 
acknowledged that although sorely missed, you had also survived their 
absence relatively unscathed. We are currently conducting a review to 
ensure that we can provide the best value for money, academically fo-
cussed and varied residential opportunities for our Years 4, 5 and 6 pu-
pils. As I have mentioned before there are some schools whose staff are 
not so willing to give up their free time and take on the huge responsibil-
ity of accompanying such trips and I am very grateful to Ms Menge, Mrs 
Lemon, Mrs Maskiewicz and Ms Stewart for their efforts here.  

Mondayôs assembly was led by Mrs Wilkinson who talked to the pupils 
about good practice in the Library, especially during the break times 
when the Library is manned by our parent volunteers.  In addition to our 
own conduct of behaviour, pupils also came up with other important 
suggestions when using the Library. 

You may have noticed some visitors in School on Monday morning. They 
were conducting a security review of our site. I am sure that you will be 
happy to know how pleased they were with our arrangements and how 
very favourably we compared to other School sites that they have visited. 

This week we were visited by two of our Governors. Mr Mark Chiverton 
spent some time in our Early Years classes and reported very positively 
on the lessons and lunch time sessions. Mrs Mary Robey attended our 
Music Assembly and follow up presentation by the ABRSM Chief exam-
iner, Mr John Holmes. Mr Holmes spoke to some Year 3 and all our Year 
4, 5 and 6 pupils as well as parents who were able to attend. His presen-
tation was very informative and insightful. Mrs Robey went on to ob-
serve a lesson in Year 4. Our Governors are an important part of our 
Cavendish family and I am very grateful to them for their support and 
involvement in all aspects of the life of our School.  

On Tuesday morning we had one of our regular open mornings for pro-
spective parents. As ever our visitors were impressed with the happy en-
thusiasm of our pupils and our calm learning environment. Some of our 
Year 6 pupils also spoke to our visitors and of course not only impressed 
them with the range of Senior schools that they are moving on to but also 
with their poise in speaking naturally to a group of unfamiliar adults. 
Many of our activities from show and tell through to our more formal 
drama work facilitate these skills in our pupils.  
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On Wednesday Camden Learning Centre teachers visited us and worked with our Nursery children. Rep-

resentatives from the CLC were also advising us on various technical matters concerning reports and our 

library administration system.  

Also on Wednesday Year 5 and Mrs Lemon, Ms Menge, Mr Pritchett, Mrs Jones and I visited Mayfield 
School in Kent. This is a fellow sister School belonging to the Society of the Holy Child Jesus. Our found-
er Cornelia Connolly is buried at Mayfield School. The day had a friendship and reflective theme and we 
all enjoyed not only these activities, but also contrasting the facilities of a rural boarding School with 
ours. Our Year 5 pupils were intrigued to learn that you could bring and stable your horse at this board-
ing  school. It was illuminating to understand more about the foundation and history of our School. Mr 
Pritchett and I are also attending a sung mass hosted by Mayfield School in Westminster Abbey this 
weekend. 

On Thursday I visited Wycombe Abbey School. This again allowed me to network with other Prep 
headteachers, discuss 11+ procedures and keep my knowledge and understanding of the secondary edu-
cation sector up to date. Further news from the London Consortium of Secondary Schools has now been 
received. Headteachers have confirmed that this will be a new admissions test comprising verbal, non-
verbal and mathematical reasoning. It will be 90 minutes long but only 75 minutes will be content led 
(the other 15 minutes being for administration purposes). The mathematics questions will be based on 
the Year 5 National Curriculum although some will explore topics in more depth. The test will be paper 
based and multiple choice. Eligible candidates will still get extra time. Familiarisation material will be 
available imminently. Some schools will continue to interview all candidates, others will not. More detail 
will be available to Year 5 parents through their individual meetings with me to discuss 11+ applications 
and I am revising our 11+ guidance booklet. You can rest assured that all curriculum requirements, un-
derstanding of test technique, interview and other preparation will be undertaken by us.  

Fridayôs assembly summed up the Year 5 visit to Mayfield and the importance of friendships and words 
which best describe what we look for in our friends such as loyalty, empathy and forgiveness. 

In response to a parental request we are offering milk as well as water at lunchtime to our youngest pu-
pils. If this pilot is successful we may well extend this offer. 

Our FOC continue to work hard behind the scenes and at the time of writing I know that there is huge 
anticipation from our Years 1, 2 and 3 pupils who are due to attend their Film Night after School on Fri-
day.  

I have been reflecting and working on some ideas around what it means to be a resilient learner and spe-
cifically in relation to our School. I would be very interested to know what you think. What makes a resili-
ent Cavendish pupil? What life and work related resilience skills do you find to be important, both per-
sonally and in your workplace? Please do email me with your thoughts. 

Wishing you a sunny and happy weekend. 

Yours sincerely 

Jane Rogers 

NEWSLETTER 

We have a selection of old school desks for sale.  Please let the 
school office know if you are interested in viewing them.  £25 each. 
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NEWSLETTER 

MESSAGES SENT THIS WEEK  

 

 
SECONDHAND UNIFORM SALE : FRIDAY 4TH MAY 2018  

25/04/2018 7:42  

YEAR 5 ROUNDERS V THE GOWER SCHOOL : FRIDAY 4TH MAY 2018  

24/04/2018 15:15  

HEAD LICE  

24/04/2018 11:31  

YEAR 5 TEAM : CROSS COUNTRY EVENT : MONDAY 30TH APRIL 2018  

24/04/2018 11:27  

Year 5L Summer Term Information Sheet  

24/04/2018 10:19  

Year 5M Summer Term Information Sheet  

24/04/2018 10:16  

YEAR 5 VISIT TO MAYFIELD : WEDNESDAY 25TH APRIL 2018  

24/04/2018 9:17  

FOC FILM NIGHTS : YEARS 1 TO 3 FRIDAY 27 APRIL : YEARS 4 TO 6 FRIDAY 4TH MAY  

24/04/2018 9:14  

YEAR 6 PSHCE  

 

Reminders: Winter Uniform for School Photograph Day on Wednesday 
9 May.  

 

Only School uniform summer dresses from our supplier should be 
worn.  
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